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May 15, 2020 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming House Bill 2504 Spring 2020 Deadline 
 

 
Progress on Finalizing the 2018-2019 Substantive Change Report 
 
We are currently in the process of finalizing the 2018-2019 Substantive Change Excel 
file, which will be part of the upcoming SACSCOC Fifth Year Report.  Kahlie Callison 
emailed Darryl James and Te’Ree Wozniak on May 14 requesting information on 
notification letters.  As soon as this information is received, the 2018-2019 report will be 
complete.  The 2019-2020 Substantive Change file will be completed at the end of 
August 2020. 
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Dr. Dora Epstein-Jones Named Spring 2020 Assessment Spotlight 
 

Annual Chair Meeting with Dr. Scott Burris on May 14, 2020 
 
An online Chair Meeting was held with Dr. Scott Burris on May 14, 2020.  Hughes 
shared the department’s Nuventive Improve reports, and she noted the department’s 
commitment to excellence in academic assessment.  Hughes recommends that the 
department’s degree programs serve as exemplars in the Fifth Year Report. 
 

SACSCOC Team Leader Communication  
 
OPA emailed all SACSCOC team leaders to remind them of our upcoming June 1st 
second draft deadline.  In response to this email, a follow-up meeting with Jamie 
Hansard is scheduled for Monday, May 18 at 3:00PM.   
 

 
 

Scholars.TTU.edu Update 
 
After many months of deliberation and decisionmaking, the scholars.ttu.edu website is 
up and running. The website is updated regularly and includes faculty and staff 
scholarly activity, grants, contracts, and sponsorships. Behind the scenes, Shatley is 
actively working to make the DM update/integration occur on a nightly basis. TTU is one 
of only a handful of Texas universities currently utilizing this kind of data methodology 
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for reporting and categorizing scholarly information.  Below is a screenshot of the 
current website. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Communication Literacy Assessment 
 
OPA is working with Genevieve Durham DeCesaro in the Office of the Provost to 
determine how to improve the data collection process for the Communication Literacy 
requirement.  OPA has added a checkbox field in Nuventive Improve to allow degree 
programs to identify if a Student Learning Outcome assesses Communication Literacy 
skills.  This enhancement enables OPA to run a custom report of SLOs identified as 
Communication Literacy along with the assessment methods, results, and actions tied 
to assessing that outcome.  OPA will provide this report to the Office of the Provost 
annually after the October 1 deadline in conjunction with the data received from the 
Communication Literacy Qualtrics survey.  
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NSSE Data Provided to QEP Director 
 
Dr. Paul Pare requested information about how TTU’s 2019 NSSE findings, which will 
likely be included in the QEP Impact Report.  Ashley Loveless sent the full report to Dr. 
Pare last Monday, May 4.  Listed below is just a snapshot of the full report. 
 

 
 


